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April 24th Meeting
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Our speaker this month is Chief Architectu‘r}l‘Draftsman
Gene Nelson, a person who has decades of drafting
experience from architectural firms on the east coast of
the United States. He currently creates landmark
architectural drawings and was commissioned by our
Museum to draw 6 historic homes in League City. These
stunning drawings are now on display in the 6 Windows
of Texas History on the outside of our Barn Museum.
What he produces is architectural “art”, not architectural
“design” or  “construction” drawings.  Hand
architectural drafting is an art form that has existed for
centuries, long before the introduction of computers and
their CAD (Computer Aided Drawing) programs. He is
going to share the history of this form of hand
architectural drafting and show some drawings from his
portfolio that span the globe. The social with
refreshments, begins at 6:45 followed by the speaker at
7:00pm.
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Gene Nelson
Capturing Historic Architecture with
Classic Hand Drafting

April 24

May 29 Melissa Waddy-Thibodeau
Harriet Tubman... in her own words
at Butler’s Courtyard
June 26 Catharin Lewis
Treasures from a Cardboard Box

August 28 Herman Wright
The Rosenwald Schools of the South

September 25 Susan Webb
The Traveling Schoolmarm

from the President...

Ronnie Richards

I hope everyone saw the great news segment on ABC
Channel 13 about headstones that were secured through
efforts of several members of the League City Historical
Society for two World War I veterans who died fifty
years ago and are interned in Fairview Cemetery. Credit
goes to Joyce Zongrone, Deborah Gammon and Catharin
Lewis for their efforts. Once the headstones are received,
a special ceremony is planned for the placing of those
headstones.

Our March meeting speaker Steph McDougal delivered
a great presentation on Mid-Century Modern
Architecture in League City. At our next meeting set for
Thursday evening, April 21* our speaker will be Gene
Nelson. His topic will be Capturing Historic
Architecture with Classic Hand Drafting.

Hope to see you there.

We thank Phyllis White and Irma Dodge
for this month’s refreshments.

W/
Cial get well wishes to members
Katly Weisskopf and Ev arland
on their recent stdrgeries.




Meeting Minutes

Susan Pierce, Secretary

March 27, 2014 Meeting

Ronnie Richards welcomed members and any visitors to
our meeting, and then introduced our guest, Steph
McDougal, who spoke about mid-century modern
architecture here in League City. Mid-century modern
was popular from the 1930’s through the late 1960’s.
Among her examples were photos of the League City
School, erected in 1938, League City Elementary, and the
municipal center and Helen Hall Library. She showed
photos of homes illustrating the three types of mid-
century modern: minimal traditional (1940’s — 1950’s),
ranch, including the “atomic” ranch (1950’s — 1960’s),
and contemporary (including A-frames, homes with
“pony walls,” and masonry screens).

Refreshments for this meeting were furnished by Kathie
Nenninger and Catharin Lewis.

Next month’s meeting will feature Gene Nelson who
will speak about classic hand drafting.
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Hands on Museum Classes by the
Galveston County Museum Curator Nikki Diller

April 28th - 9:00 - 12:00am

Building Mounts for Collections
If you'd like to work more with the museum collection,
and you're feeling crafty, this is the perfect workshop
for you. Learn how to build mounts for objects in the
museum’s collection. These classes specifically for the
new Galveston County Museum, these mounts will
ensure safe transportation to the new museum
building, as well as facilitate easy evacuation in the
event of a natural disaster or other compromise to the
storage facility.
For more information, or to reserve a spot, please
contact Nikki Diller at 409.765.2664.

We want to highlight Barbara

Vermillion this month with very

special thanks for her thirteen years of

volunteer service at the museum. She

has faithfully come and helped with all

kinds of tasks such as registrations,

inventory, making copybooks and

even made this doll for display as well as made bonnets

and book covers to sell in the gift shop. She is my

“visiting angel” of the month and is very much
appreciated for her time and dedication she has given.

March was a productive month. We had time to
catch up on replenishing supplies for the program,
cleaning some artifacts, restocking the gift shop and
giving many docent talks to walk-in visitors. We held
seven sessions of the schoolhouse program last month.
Kindergarten through Adult groups roll played children
of the 1800’s going to school. These groups came from
various parts of the Houston area and League City. We
had 313 visitors in March including walk-in visitors.
We had super sales in the gift shop bringing in $875.

Garet and Kathie Nenninger and I attended the spring
workshop in Galveston on orientation and basic
collections care. It was a good refresher course for me
and a great introduction for new volunteers. The
County museum will be reopening in the fall for the first
time since Hurricane Ike and there is a lot of work to be
done in preparation for the opening. Our next
workshop is set for April 14™ on Past Perfect training.
The March workshop was well attended and had to be
broken into two sessions to accommodate everyone.
Two more sessions are planned for April 28" on
building mounts for collections and on May 5" for
museum office volunteer training.

Volunteers and I continue to work on digitizing the
collection. I could use more help in this area. If anyone
would like to volunteer one or two afternoons a week
for a couple of hours, I will be glad to teach you how to
use the equipment. I usually dedicate Wednesdays and
Thursday afternoons for collection work when it is quiet
around the museum. If you would be willing to help
please contact me at 281-554-2994 and then come. We
welcome “visiting angels”.

April and May Schoolhouse session dates are filling
and that will make the months pass quickly. Because of
my shoulder issues, we will not be holding any summer
camp programs this year. The museum will be open for
scheduled schoolhouse sessions, but will close for a
period of time for restoration and cleaning of the
buildings. These dates will be announced later.




Never Leavea Man Behind
By Joyce Zongrone

No stranger to military service, League City Historical
Society member, Deborah Gammon, epitomizes the
Marine Corps” motto, “never
leave a man behind.” In this
case, it was two men; two World
War I veterans who died more
than 50 vyears ago, Army
Privates Frank Ellis and Oscar
Juenger.

Deborah’s family served
proudly. Her son was in the
Coast Guard and her Dad served

in the Navy during World War II and in the Marines the
1950s. It was this experience and her tenacity as a
genealogist that motivated her to spend three years of
her time and money, pursuing government headstones
for Ellis and Juenger.

The daunting task of cataloging more than the thousand
graves in League City’s historic Fairview Cemetery
began in 2001. More than 10 years later, after Deborah
assisted other local families in obtaining government
headstones for their loved ones, she realized all that
were left were the two almost 50 year-old-unmarked
graves of Ellis and Juenger.

After an exhaustive three-year genealogical search
resulted in no living next of kin for either man, she
petitioned the Veterans Administration for their
headstones on behalf of the cemetery. Both claims were
denied because of a recent change in the law, which
required a next of kin.

Not willing to give up yet, Gammon was put into
contact with Galveston County Judge Lonnie Cox, 56™
Judicial Court, who promptly set the wheels of justice in
motion.

“Our veterans preserve our rights, our freedoms and
when we forget them, then we forget what our freedoms
are all about," Cox said.

Cox contacted League City Attorney Jack Ewing who
readily agreed to rectify the situation. Ewing drafted
petitions for probate court requesting Gammon be
appointed next of kin for both men in order to meet the
legal qualifications for requesting government
headstones.

"The probate court would be the most appropriate court
to go to handle anything that was related to their estate,"
attorney Jack Ewing said.

On Tuesday, April 8, history was made in Judge
Kimberly Sullivan’s probate court. For the first time in
Galveston County and perhaps in the State of Texas, a
probate court judged appointed a non-relative as next of

kin for the express propose of obtaining government
headstones.

"It’s an honor to have assisted you with this process. I
think it’s very important that we take care of our
veterans," Sullivan said.

“I am thrilled about the court order. I know my Dad
would be proud,” Gammon said.

The story gained the attention of ABC Channel 13’s Tom
Abrahams. Abrahams visited
the cemetery where Fairview
Cemetery Board Member
Catharin Lewis pointed out
the graves, marked only by
small American flags, placed
by Gammon on Veterans Day,
when the League City
American Legion Post 554
supplies flags for all 106
veterans in Fairview
Cemetery.

Catharin Lewis and Channel 13’s
Tom Abrahams in Fairview Cemetery
locating the graves.

Mid Century Modern Architecture
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Steph McDougal, our delightful March speaker on “Mid
Century Modern Architecture”, has provided the
following websites for those who would like to do more
research on this very interesting topic.

Information
http:/ /www .houzz.com/ideabooks /1492446 /list/So-
r-Style-Is--Mi ry- T
https:/ /www.atomic-ranch.com/
http:/ /midcenturymodernist.com/
http:/ /www.glenbrookvalley.org /Glenbrook_Valley/H
ome.html

Renovation
http:/ /retrorenovation.com/

http:/ /savethepinkbathrooms.com/
MCM furniture

Mid-Century-Modern-Furniture-



http://www.houzz.com/ideabooks/1492446/list/So-Your-Style-Is--Midcentury-Modern
http://www.houzz.com/ideabooks/1492446/list/So-Your-Style-Is--Midcentury-Modern
https://www.atomic-ranch.com/
http://midcenturymodernist.com/
http://www.glenbrookvalley.org/Glenbrook_Valley/Home.html
http://www.glenbrookvalley.org/Glenbrook_Valley/Home.html
http://retrorenovation.com/
http://savethepinkbathrooms.com/
http://www.ebay.com/gds/Your-Guide-to-Buying-Mid-Century-Modern-Furniture-/10000000177627503/g.html
http://www.ebay.com/gds/Your-Guide-to-Buying-Mid-Century-Modern-Furniture-/10000000177627503/g.html
http://www.ebay.com/gds/Your-Guide-to-Buying-Mid-Century-Modern-Furniture-/10000000177627503/g.html
http://www.reevesantiqueshouston.com/

